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Position Statement 

(2006-2007)
                                       National Public Health Performance Standards

The Kentucky Public Health Association supports the use of the National Public Health Performance Standards by the Kentucky Department for Public Health to assess the state public health system, local health departments to assess the local public health system and by local and district boards of health to assess the local health department.  

                   The National Public Health Performance Standards (NPHPS) provide a common framework for measuring performance and defining the optimal level of public health practice.  The NPHPS will provide public health practitioners with specific information on areas for improvement.  In addition, the standards will provide objective data for guiding the development of health policy and provide information to decision-makers for effective resource management. 

Initiated in 1998, the NPHPS is a collaborative effort of seven national public health organizations.1 The standards are framed around the Essential Public Health Services that are the basis for the Kentucky Core Public Health Act (SB 199, 2004) and the “Operational Definition of a Functional Local Health Department.”  Since the release of the standards in 2002, the assessments have been used in numerous states localities. Field tests and validity studies were conducted by the University of Kentucky in 2001-02.2 Additional statistical analysis using data from the initial versions of the local instrument confirmed statistical relationships with institutional characteristics of local public health systems such as population, agency staffing spending levels and measures of population health status.3  The NPHS are currently being updated to be current with optimal standards and simplified for easier administration.

                   The benefits of implementing public health performance standards include: improved accountability; better resource deployment; enhanced capacity building for community, state; widespread use of best practices; and greater focus on mission and goals.  The NPHPS will prepare the state, LHDs and Boards of Health for a proposed national accreditation program based on the Essential Public Health Services.  For these reasons, the Kentucky Public Health Associations supports promoting the use of the National Public Health Performance Standards Program by the Kentucky Department for Public Health, local health departments and local and district Boards of Health in Kentucky.
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